Minutes - Aspen Grove Condominium Association Board of Directors Meeting

July 14, 2007


9:00 am


3078 Aspen Grove

Northstar 

Directors present:
Bill Ireton, Tom Merrick, Liz Reagor, Jim Steeb, Bob Thornton,

Others present:
Yvonne Merrick, Peter Miller – Camco, Ed Reagor

The meeting was called to order at 9:06 am by President Ireton. 

Minutes of the April 21, 2007 Board of Directors Meeting were approved. 

The Board reviewed a draft of the June financial statements. It was noted for the year that income exceeded expenses by over $33,000 in large part due low snow removal expenses. In reviewing the accounts receivable report it was noted that one owner was over $1,200 past due. Mr. Miller will contact the owner and inform them that unless the account is brought current by August 1st it will be turned over to a collection agency. It was moved, seconded, and passed for Association Lien Services to proceed with the collection process and record a Notice of Delinquent Assessment on unit 3126 if payment is not received by August 1st. 

The following summer and fall maintenance items were discussed:

1. Seasonal grounds cleanup and building maintenance work is being done by the Camco maintenance crew.

2. Wildland fire prevention fuels management work was planned by forester Bill Houdyschell, NFD Chief Mark Shadowens, and the Mr. Miller. Jorge Benuto’s labor crew has been doing the brush and tree removal. Chipping of the material will be done in the next week. 

3. Chimney flue inspection and sweeping has been done by Ashes to Ashes in the past two weeks. 

4. Staining of units 3001-3051 will be done by Sierra Paint & Chemical this October. Mr. Miller will talk to the contractor about how graying of the trim can be eliminated. It was requested that the painter seal off the trim with plastic while spraying the siding this fall to eliminate the chemical reaction the stain might have on the trim to cause the graying. 

5. Exterior window washing will be done by Quality Window Cleaning this summer to buildings not scheduled for staining. Those being stained will have their exterior windows washed when the painter is finished.

6. Construction of a stairway between tower buildings 3145-3156 and 3157-3168 is proceeding slowly. Plans were drafted by Paul Fry and provided to Doc Gelso Construction to bid. Two other contractors previously contacted by Mr. Miller to bid the work declined due to lack of insurance coverage for doing homeowner association work. 

7. A recent law requiring furnace duct pressure testing with the installation of new furnaces was discussed. The Board took no action at this time. In consideration of the fact that many furnaces are over 30 years old and may soon require replacement, it was requested that the property manager research furnace replacement costs in bulk numbers with local contactors. 

8. A bid to replace the two water heaters in tower building 3145-3156 at a cost of $14,926 from D&D plumbing was reviewed. It was moved, and passed, to approve the bid. One of the heaters being removed does not leak. It will be put in storage for installation in another tower building when the need arises. 

Mr. Ireton gave an update on the detention pond and water runoff effecting tower building 3157-3168. Mr. Ireton and the NPOA oversight committee have been working with East West Partners, Marvin Davis Engineering, SCO Engineering, and engineer Earl Hagadorn to provide a remedy to the water runoff problem. An agreement was reached with EWP to have foundation drains installed around the 3157-3168 building with subterranean water being day lighted and directed to the rock-lined swale behind building 3169-3180. Work is to be done by Perrenial Landscaping. Mr. Ireton, Greg Aiken of EWP, and Mr. Miller met recently and inspected the flagged areas where the perforated pipe drains will be installed below the foundation. Installation work will begin on Monday July 16th and will be completed by August 17th. No trees will be removed. Rocks and boulders will be put back in place and the area will be revegatated when the work is complete. A representative from Marvin Davis Engineering will be involved to inspect the work on a daily basis.   

The following site and building improvement projects were addressed:

1. Mr. Merrick reported on the dumpster enclosure project. Six double dumpster locations would be constructed on the property, 3 on Silver Strike and 3 on Aspen Grove. Director Rob Hess of the Indian Hills Association Board has contacted him about Aspen Grove splitting design and engineering costs with Indian Hills and possibly Gold Bend and Ski Trails. Permits will be required from Placer Count, Tahoe Truckee Sierra Disposal, the county environmental department, and the Northstar Fire Department. It was recommended that a dumpster enclosure design with a pedestrian opening on the side be investigated. As dumpster enclosures will be constructed on concrete it was agreed that they should be built before the parking lot asphalt mitigation and overlay work is done. 

2. Mr. Miller reported on the pathway light upgrades. He has received a bid from Isbell Construction for installation of 15 Cooper brand pathway lights with steel poles at a cost of $36,500. The fixtures are the same as those in the new Village and Northstar Rec Center. Should the concrete vaults upon which the current lights are secured require replacement that will add another $750 to the cost of each installation, bringing the total to $47,750.  The Gold Bend Association is also looking into installation of new pathway lights. They will be installing a prototype fixture manufactured by Lumec this summer.  Cost information from the GB project will be shared with the Board. Aspen Grove’s 30 pathway light fixtures that are secured to trees will be evaluated for fixture replacement with the pathway pole light replacement project.  

3. Installation of dual pane windows and how to finance the project was discussed. It was decided that Mr. Thornton and Mr. Miller would work together to obtain 2-3 bids for removing the existing windows and installing new ones along with new trim and casings. Mr. Steeb will work with Blomburg windows to obtain a price for installing double pane inserts into the existing frames. Mr. Miller will obtain a bid to paint the exterior window frame surfaces from the painters who painted the old Northstar Village 

4. Parking lot mitigation and landscaping were discussed. It was decided that an overall site map of the property should be obtained to assist in the planning of parking lot modifications, dumpster enclosure installation, pathway and tree light installation, and landscaping. Engineering of the parking lot changes will be necessary. It is estimated that the services of an engineer for parking lot mitigation will be from $2,000 to $5,000. 

5. Mr. Thornton presented a sample of a 4” square steel grate mesh to install as a replacement for the blue metal pickets below the deck rails. Current spacing between the pickets is 5.5”. The 1/ 4 “ steel wire grate would be powder coated prior to installation. It was recommended that Mr. Thornton inquire with the manufacturer if a 3/8” wire square grate is manufactured. Mr. Ireton suggested that information on easily installed prefabricated picket sections also be obtained. 

Mr. Miller provided a report on the revised CC&R’s approval status. To date 79 responses have been received. A total of 92 approvals will be needed for the new legal documents to be adopted. It was moved, seconded, and passed to extend the response period 37 days to the September 2nd Annual Meeting unless over 100 responses are received by July 27th. 

Preparation for the 10:00 am September 2nd Annual Meeting was discussed. At 9:30 am on September 2nd the Board will hold an executive session in the downstairs adult clubhouse meeting room to finalize reports for the meeting. The following report assignments were given:


Financial report - Mr. Miller


President’s report, detention pond – Mr. Ireton


Site improvement report – Mr. Thornton


Walkthrough inspection report, deck storage items, dog leash law – Mrs. Reagor

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 1:20 pm. A walkthrough inspection of the property was conducted from 2:00 pm to 4:30 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Peter Miller

Property Manager
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